

PENILAIAN AKHIR SEMESTER GENAP

MATA PELAJARAN: BAHASA INGGRIS

KELAS: XII

This text is for number 1 to 5

Rowan Atkinson is an English comedian, actor, and writer, famous for his title roles in the British television comedies *Blackadder*, *The Thin Blue Line* and *Mr. Bean*. He had listed in the the *Obeserver* as one of the funniest actors in British comedy. He is most well known as Mr.Bean.

Rowan Atkinson is a quite thin man with fair complexion and black short hair. Some people consider Atkinson "the man with the rubber face". In fact, he is someone with quite unique smile, pointed nose and thick eyebrows. He is in medium height of European people. He Usually wears man's suit with shirt, collar, trousers and a pair of shiny shoes.

Rowan Atkinson was born in Conssett, County Durham on 6th January 1955. He studied electrical engineering at Newcastle University and continued with an MSc at the Queen's College, Oxford. He married Sunetra Sastry in 1990 and together they have two children, Lily and Benjamin.

1. What is the main idea of the second paragraph?
 - A. Atkinson's skin
 - B. Atkinson's face
 - C. Atkinson's achievement
 - D. Atkinson's fashion
 - E. Atkinson's appearance.
2. "Rowan Atkinson is a quite thin man." (Paragraph 2) The word "thin" has the same meaning as ...
 - A. Athletic
 - B. Stock
 - C. Skinny
 - D. Chubby
 - E. Muscular
3. "The couple has two children, ..." (Paragraph 3) The underlined word refers to ...
 - A. Atkinson's and family
 - B. Lily and Benjamin
 - C. Atkinson's and his children
 - D. Atkinson's and Sunetra Sastry
 - E. Sunetra Sastry and Benjamin
4. How old was Atkinson when he married his wife?
 - A. 25 years old
 - B. 30 years old
 - C. 32 years old
 - D. 35 years old
 - E. 38 years old

5. Which statement is not true according to the text?
- A. Atkinson's is an American comedian.
 - B. Atkinson's is married to Lily.
 - C. Atkinson has master in science.
 - D. Atkinson is a very tall man.
 - E. Atkinson and Sunetra have been married for 30 years now.

This text is for number 6 to 8

Webcams Make Alaska Bears Accessible

A new video initiative is bringing the famed brown bear of Alaska's Katmai National Park directly to computers and smartphones.

Without having to go there, you'll be able to watch mature bears compete for salmon at Brook Falls and other sites and cubs tumbling over each other as they play. Starting Tuesday, a live we stream (<http://is.gd/bfPAs8>) will allow the public to log on and see the brown bears in their natural habitat.

The project is a partnership with explor.org, which set up four high-definition cameras in Katmai, spokesman Jason Damata told The Associated Press. Three of them are at exsisting viewing stands where bear fans come to watch the animals.

"It takes a lot of time, a lot of effort and a lot of money, and the webcams will make it accessible to anyone with with access to a computer, a smartphone, a tablet device," Wood said

Mark Thiessen, Associated Press, Anchorage, Alaska Sci-Tech Tue, uly 24 2012, 6.15 p.m.

6. What is the text about?
- A. A video display of Katmai's bears for computers and smartphones
 - B. The life of Alaskan bears in their natural habitat
 - C. How to prectect the endangered Alaskan bears
 - D. Webcams with the newest technology
 - E. The bears of Katmai national park in Alaska
7. "... to watch mature bears compete for salmon at Brook Falls," (paragraph 2). The underlined word is the most closely assiciated to ...
- A. Fight
 - B. Kill
 - C. Defend
 - D. Hug
 - E. Defeat
8. It's proudly stated in the text that ...
- A. A new video can be used in computer.
 - B. The project is a partnership with explore.org and Katmai.
 - C. We can use the new video to shoot bears without going to their habitats.
 - D. Katmai national park has made a video of their bears in nature environment.
 - E. Webcams enable us to see bears life in nature on a compuret or a smartphones.
 - F.

This text is for number 9 to 12

Most of us have facebook accounts, right? It helps us communicate with friends.

However, in fact, this social network has greater bad effects. You know, facebook can make us addicted. Here are the reasons. First, you will forget your main duty when you chat with friends in the facebook. You will lose your time. Second, you may make gossips and talk something unnecessary. Third, suppose you send something secret or personal to your close friend. You don't realize that all your friends in the facebook may read it. This would make you embarrassed. Fourth, you will lose a lot of money when you use mobiles because it needs credits. in addition, your parents may pay some extra money for the electric bill because you use your computer at home. Last but not least, you may become cyber crimes' victims.

So, let's watch over our time when we chat in the facebook. Spend our time effectively.

9. What is the letter about?
 - A. What facebook is
 - B. the reasons why most of students have facebook accounts
 - C. the bad sides of having a facebook account
 - D. the advantages of having facebook accounts
 - E. the reasons why we need to have facebook accounts
10. What is the purpose of the text?
 - A. To describe the way things are.
 - B. To amuse or entertain the readers.
 - C. To persuade the readers that something is the case.
 - D. To persuade the readers that something should or should not be the case.
 - E. To describe how something is accomplished through a sequence of actions or steps.
11. How many reason does the writer have to support his idea?
 - A. Three
 - B. Four
 - C. Five
 - D. Six
 - E. Seven
12. "Second, you may make gossips and talk something unnecessary." (Paragraph 2).
The word 'unnecessary' can be best replaced by ...
 - A. Unimportant
 - B. Advantageous
 - C. Necessary
 - D. Significant
 - E. Improper

This text is for number 13 to 15

ATTENTION PLEASE!

Our school will have Some Competition that will be held on 17th August 2019 to celebrate Indonesia's Independence day. These are running, swimming, and many other competition.

Registration will be held on 10th-15th August at OSIS room

Free registration and full of prize!

For more information contact the competition committee

OSIS CHAIRPERSON
Barrack

13. What is the purpose of the text?
- A. To explain about Independence Day
 - B. To describe about Independence Day
 - C. To amuse the reader about Independence Day
 - D. To inform the readers about Independence Day
 - E. To announce the readers about the competition to celebrate Independence Day
14. According to the text, where the students can do the registration?
- A. At school canteen
 - B. At the OSIS room
 - C. In the chosen classroom
 - D. At teacher's room
 - E. At competition committee room
15. How many days the registration will be?
- A. 6 days
 - B. 5 days
 - C. 4 days
 - D. 3 days
 - E. 2 days

This text is for number 16 to 19

BIRDS

Birds are kind of vertebrate animals. Most birds have feathers and wings but not all of them can fly. Birds do not have teeth, but they have a hard beak. They use the beak to pick up food.

The food they eat gives them energy so that they have power to fly. When birds fly they make different kinds of movements, sometimes by gliding with their wings held still or by flapping their wings up and down.

Unlike human, birds do not give birth to babies but they lay eggs. After laying eggs, a mother bird sits on the eggs to keep them warm until they hatch.

Birds spend most of their time looking for food using their keen eyesight. They use their claws and beaks to get bugs, worms, small mammals, fish, fruits, grain and nectar. Although birds eat different kind of food, most of them feed on insect. Those that eat insects are called insectivores

16. What type of text is used by the writer?
- A. Descriptive
 - B. Narrative
 - C. Report
 - D. Exposition
 - E. Recount

17. Which statement is NOT TRUE according to the text?
- A. Birds belong to vertebrate
 - B. All birds are insectivores
 - C. Some birds do not fly.
 - D. Birds use their beaks to catch their food
 - E. Mother birds warm the eggs until hatching time
18. "... the eggs to keep them warm ..." (line 2 paragraph 2) the word them refers to ...
- A. Wings
 - B. Human
 - C. Eggs
 - D. Birds
 - E. The babies
19. "Birds spend most of their time looking for food using their keen eyesight." The underlined word has the closest meaning with ...
- A. Sharp
 - B. Dull
 - C. Strong
 - D. Big
 - E. Weak

This text is for number 20 and 21

Please join us
In celebrating the graduation of:
YUNIAR BESTIANA, M.Ed.
Sunday, November 30th, 2017
at 8 p.m.
Abdul Wahid Avenue 56 Bondowoso
Mr. and Mrs. Sudjiatmojo
Please
RSVP by November 28th, 2018
Desi - 085739999789

20. Which statement is true based on the text?
- A. This party will be held for Desi.
 - B. The party will be held in the morning.
 - C. People should call Desi to see Yuniar Bestiana.
 - D. Yuniar Bestiana has just finished her postgraduate study.
 - E. Mr. and Mrs. Sudjiatmojo held this party for themselves.
21. "In celebrating the graduation of" The underlined word has closest meaning with ...
- A. Honoring
 - B. Denying
 - C. Loving
 - D. Blaming
 - E. Neglecting

This text is for number 22 to 24

On Wednesday, my students and I went to Yogyakarta. We stayed at Dirgahayu Hotel which is not far from Malioboro.

On Thursday we visited the temples in Prambanan. There are three big temples, the Brahmana, Syiwa, and Wisnu temples. They are really amazing. We visited only Brahma dan Syiwa because Wisnu is closed due to some renovation.

On Friday morning we went to Yogya Kraton. We spent about two hours there. We were lucky because we were led by a smart and friendly guide. Then we continue our journey to Borobudur. We arrived there at 4 p.m. and at 5 p.m. we heard an announcement that Borobudur gate would be closed. In the evening we left for Jakarta by Wisata bus.

22. What was the text about?

- A. Students' journey
- B. A trip to Borobudur
- C. Some temples in Yogyakarta
- D. A trip to Yogyakarta
- E. A short recreational trip

23. What is the genre of the text?

- A. Narrative
- B. C. Descriptive
- C. Recount
- D. Report
- E. Expotition

24. Which of the following statement is NOT TRUE according to the text?

- A. The writer and the students went to several tourism spots.
- B. There was a temple closed for renovation.
- C. They only spend an hour in Borobudur.
- D. They stay in a hotel near Malioboro
- E. They left for Jakarta on Friday

This text is for number 25 to 27

Fast food nowadays is considered a normal eating venture. It has its popularity in the 1940s. With the compelling rise in fast-food restaurant since then, oddly it started the rise in obesity and cancer during that same time period.

Fast food is highly processed with a wide array of additives. To ensure fast food's low cost, the ingredients should be made highly processed to give it shelf-life, to hold consistency and to enhance flavor. Fast food is altered from its original healthy form. It is not the calories in it that damage health and waistline, but the chemical additive such as aspartame and MSG do. Studies show that the chemical additives leas to weight and disease issues. So, there is absolutely nothing nutritional about fast food.

25. How long has the fast food been familiar? It's been about ... years.

- A. 40
- B. 50
- C. 60
- D. 70
- E. 80

26. According to the text, which statement is NOT TRUE?
- A. People nowadays do not really care about the danger of fast food
 - B. It is belived that fast food has become the cause of cancer
 - C. Before the process, fast food ingredients are healthy
 - D. There are many additive ingredient in fast food
 - E. The fast food calories is what endanger us
27. Paragraph 2 mainly tells about ...
- A. The reason of why fast food is dangerous for human health
 - B. Fast food contains additive ingredients
 - C. The chemical content of fast food
 - D. The secret of delicious fast food
 - E. How to produce fast food

The text is for number 28

Gazza : Lisa told me we have a new English teacher.
Razqa : Yeah, he just (teach) in my class.
Gazza : What do you think of him?
Razqa : I think he is friendly. He also delivers the materials clearly

28. The correct form of verb used in dialog is...
- A. teaches
 - B. has taught
 - C. taught
 - D. is teaching
 - E. will teach

The text is for number 29 and 30

Mr. Ahmad : Good afternoon, sir. May I introduce myself (30) ? My name is Ahmad. I am a technician of PT AUTOMOBILE ASSEMBLING INDUSTRY.
The secretary : Please sit down, what can I do for you, sir?
Mr. Ahmad : I want to see Mr Rahmat, the mechanic. Is he in today?
The secretary : I am sorry, sir. But Mr Rahmat isn't in today.
Mr Ahmad : I see. Never mind, sir. Goodbye.
The secretary : Good bye:

29. Where does the dialog take place?
- A. at an office
 - B. at a workshop
 - C. at a shop
 - D. at an assembling factory
 - E. at a market.
30. The underlined expression is used for ...
- A. Greeting
 - B. Advice
 - C. Complaint
 - D. Compliment
 - E. Introduction oneself

The text is for number 31 and 32

A fox fell into a well and couldn't get out. By and by a thirsty goat came along. Seeing the fox in the well it asked if the water was good. "Good," said the fox, "It's the best water I've tasted in all my life. Come down and try it yourself." The goat was thirsty so he got into the well. When he had drunk enough, he looked around but there was no way to get out. Then the fox said, "I have a good idea. You stand on your hind legs and put your forelegs against the side of the well. Then I'll climb on your back, from there. I'll step on your horns, and I can get out. And when I'm out, I'll help you out of the well."

The goat did as he was asked and the fox got on his back and climbed out of the well. Then he coolly walked away. The goat called out loudly after him and reminded him of his promise to help him out. The fox merely turn to him and said, "if you only had thought carefully about getting out, you wouldn't have jumped into the well." The goat felt very sad. He called out loudly. An old man walking nearby heard him and put a plank into the well. The goat out and thanked the old man.

31. What is the text about?

- A. a fox
- B. a fox and a goat
- C. the goat and an old man
- D. a goat
- E. an old man and the fox

32. "The goat did as he was asked" (Paragraph 3)

What does the above sentence mean?

- A. The goat drank enough and looked around.
- B. The goat came down to the well and drank.
- C. The goat called out loudly after the fox got out.
- D. The goat waited someone who might help him.
- E. The goat stood on his hind legs and put his forelegs against the side of the well.

The text is for number 33 to 36

Water pollution is really problem for all people to solve. Solution to the problem makes people to demonstrate their quality as responsible citizens. Individuals as well as their industries (33)_____ that they should not do anything (34)_____ the problem. They must handle wasters properly. They must not (35)_____ harmful substances, including chemical wasters, into the rives or other public waterways. Furthermore, it is (36)_____ that everyone fully understand the importance of recycling rubbish.

33. A. will realize
B. could realize
C. are realized
D. has realized
E. have realized
34. A. contribute
B. contributed
C. is contributing
D. is contributed
E. to contribute
35. A. pollute
B. store
C. dump
D. keep
E. waste
36. A. expected
B. announced
C. welcomed
D. cleared
E. accepted
37. "Close the door if you ... to go out."
A. Plan
B. had planned
C. have planned
D. are planning
E. planned

The text is for number 38 and 39

Devastating floods along the coast have caused many people homeless. People are asked to help by donating food, clothes, furniture and other supplies to the Assistance Fund. Donations of bottled water are especially needed since the floods have disrupted the local water supply. In addition, volunteers are needed to travel to the flooded area to help the donations' distribution.

38. The word “devastating” (paragraph 1) has the same meaning as ...
- A. rebuild
B. create
C. destroy
D. controlling
E. wipe out
39. What is the notice about?
- A. Water supply
B. Hazardous roads
C. Help for donations
D. Safety precaution
E. Warning about weather

The text is for number 40 to 42

I have a pet. It is a dog. I call it Molly. Molly is a Chinese breed. It is small, fluffy and cute. It has got thick brown fur. When I cuddle it, the fur feels soft.

Molly doesn't like bones. Every day, it eats soft food like steamed rice, fish or bread. Every morning, I give her milk and bread. When I am at school, Molly plays with my cat. Molly is really friendly animal.

40. "Every morning, I give her milk and bread". What does the word her refer to?
- A. The writer B. Animals C. Pets D. Molly E. Cat
41. What is the social function of the text?
- A. To describe a particular thing, person or animal
B. To amuse the readers with an interesting story
C. To tell about past events
D. To persuade the readers that having dog as a pet is fun
E. To tell how and why something happen
42. How does Molly look like?
- A. It is Chinese D. It likes playing with cat
B. It is small, fluffy and cute E. It is a friendly animal
C. It doesn't like bones

The text is for number 43 to 45

Moscow: A Russian Journalist has uncovered the evidence of another soviet nuclear catastrophe, killed sailors and contaminated an entire town. Yelena Vanzrshavskya is the first journalist to speak to people who witnessed the explosion of a nuclear submarine at the naval base of Shkotovo – near Vladivostok.

The accident, which occurred 13 months before the Chernobyl disaster, spread radioactive fallout over the base and nearby town, but was covered up by the officials of the Soviet Union. Residents were told the explosion in the reactor of the victorious submarine during a refit had been a "Thermal" and not a nuclear explosion. And those who were involved in the cleanup operation to remove more than 600 tons of contaminated material were sworn to secrecy. A board of investigation was later to describe it as the worst accident in the history of the Soviet Navy.

43. What is the genre of the text?
- A. Narrative C. Descriptive E. Report
- B. Recount D. News item
44. Which statement is NOT TRUE according to the text?
- A. Sailors were killed during the catastrophe
- B. Less than 600 tons of contaminated material was removed.
- C. Yelena Vanzrshavskya, the first victim found, was a journalist.
- D. The accident occurred 13 months before the Chernobyl disaster.
- E. A board of investigators said that the accident was the worst accident in Soviet Navy history.

45. "... the clean-up operation to remove more than 600 ton ..." (paragraph 2 line 4)

The underlined word has the closest meaning to ...

- | | | |
|----------|------------|----------|
| A. clean | C. delete | E. clear |
| B. erase | D. collect | |

The text is for number 46

1. I went on many rides. 3
2. Recently, I went to Disneyland in Los Angeles.
3. It went very fast and I got a little wet. 5
4. My favourite ride was Splash Mountain. 4
5. I really had a wonderful time there. 2
6. I also enjoyed Tom Sawyer's Island. 6
7. We went there through a hanging bridge and walked

46. The correct arrangement for the text above is....

- A. 2 - 1 - 3 - 4 - 6 - 5 - 7
- B. 2 - 3 - 1 - 4 - 5 - 6 - 7
- C. 2 - 1 - 5 - 3 - 6 - 4 - 7
- D. 2 - 5 - 1 - 4 - 3 - 6 - 7
- E. 2 - 4 - 3 - 5 - 6 - 1 - 7

The text is for number 47

1. Then Roro Jonggrang asked Bandung to make a thousand temples in one night.
2. One day, a handsome man name Bandung Bondowoso defeated and killed Prabu Baka.
3. Seeing Roro Jonggrang's beauty, he fell in love and wanted to marry her.
4. Bandung changed Roro Jonggrang into a statue.
5. Roro Jonggrang was the daughter of Prabu Baka.
6. Once upon a time there was a beautiful Javanese princes named Roro Jonggrang.
7. Meanwhile, Roro Jonggrang didn't want to marry Bandung because of his fault.
8. Bandung couldn't fulfill the condition and became very angry.

47. The best arrangement of the sentences above is ...

- A. 6 - 5 - 1 - 2 - 4 - 7 - 3 - 8
- B. 6 - 5 - 2 - 3 - 7 - 1 - 8 - 4
- C. 6 - 5 - 2 - 3 - 7 - 1 - 4 - 8
- D. 6 - 5 - 2 - 3 - 8 - 1 - 7 - 4
- E. 6 - 2 - 5 - 3 - 1 - 7 - 8 - 4

The text is for number 48 to 50

Yesterday, my family I wanted to have holiday to Pontianak. We went to Pontianak by public transportation. My father ... (48) some ticket for going by bus. I was very happy because I could see beautiful sight. After four hours, we ... (49) at Batu Layang station. We took Grab and headed to Transmart. My brother and i played some games. The ticket of those games were pretty expensive. My mother and sister were very busy walking around the palce and doing selfie. My father ... (50) a cup of hot choco latte at the corner cafe. we didn't stop smiling. That day was the best day of my life

48. A. buy B. buys C. was buying D. bought E. had bought
49. A. had arrived B. Arrived C. have arrived D. were arriving E. would arrive
50. A. drinks B. drank C. was drinking D. could drink E. had drunk

GOOD LUCK ^ ^